Superintendent Leonard Whalen: Board Report for February 28, 2022
Items of involvement (not all-inclusive) since our January 31, 2022 Board Meeting:

Covid19 numbers appear to be on the decrease at this time. Our daily quarantines and the numbers of positive cases we have daily are still very few. Based on the trend in the state and region, we will be discussing going mask optional effective March 1, 2022. We continue to try to navigate the challenges of Covid, the weather, and bouncing back from the tornado.

A sampling of Superintendent activities over the last several weeks:

Tue. Feb. 1st:		- Participated in virtual Supt. huddle with KDE Commissioner Glass and 					other tornado impacted school district leaders 
Wed. Feb. 2nd:		- Attended GRREC virtual Supt. meeting
Thur./Fri. Feb. 3rd/4th:	- NTI due to snow/ice
Mon. Feb. 7th:		- Attended tornado recovery meeting at City Hall
Tue. Feb. 8th:		- Met with young leader group out of Madisonville
			- Attended Dawson Springs Rotary meeting
			- Interview with 44 News out of Evansville
Wed. Feb. 9th:		- Attended WKEC virtual meeting
Thur. Feb. 10th:	- Attended home basketball game vs McClean County
Fri. Feb. 11th:		- Conducted regularly scheduled Principal Leadership Group meeting
Sat. Feb. 12th:		- Attended home basketball game vs Union County
Tue. Feb. 15th:		- Met with Dwight Salsbury for signing of bond documents 
			- Attended Jr Beta induction ceremony in MPR at HS
Thur. Feb. 17th:	- Amanda Almon and I met with FEMA representatives here at our office
Fri. Feb. 18th:		- Conducted regularly scheduled Principal Leadership Group meeting
Sat. Feb. 19th: 		- Attended Academic Team Regionals in Logan County
Tue. Feb. 22nd:		- Attended NWS virtual weather update 
Wed. Feb. 23rd:	- Participated in virtual Supt. huddle with KDE Commissioner Glass and 					other tornado impacted school district leaders.
Thur. Feb. 24th:	- NTI due to ice and road conditions
 

On the radar for the coming month: 
	- We do have some ongoing roof issues that we are working through with our insurance 			and our architect. 
	- Continue to be visible and available in our schools and our community
	- Attend regular DS Rotary Meetings
	- Attend both WKEC and GRREC scheduled meetings
	- Do everything possible to keep everyone safe and remain safe and in school
	- Continue to monitor weather situations and participate in the regular weather updates as 			called by the National Weather Service in Paducah
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